
T H E U N I V E R S I T Y of M O N TA N A W E S T E R N 

August 27, 2020 

Commissioner Clayton Christian 

Office of the Commissioner of Higher Education 

Montana University System 

P.O. Box 203201 

Helena, MT 59620-3201 

Dear Commissioner Christian, 

Enclosed is our annual report as required under BOR Policy 901.9 (Campus Affiliated Foundation). The 

report addresses the financial benefits to the University of Montana Western and related expenses of the 

University of Montana Western Foundation. The report also addresses the investment management 

results achieved by the foundation related to our endowment portfolio and performance metrics 

associated with the responsibilities cited in the operating agreement. 

The UMW Foundation completed a feasibility study the spring of 2019 in order to construct the 

framework of a capital campaign. We have identified three primary initiatives focused completely on our 

students' experience. We are currently in the silent phase of our "Experience One" campaign. We have 

experienced some exciting early results along with securing the largest gift in the history of the university. 

Although the pandemic has slowed our opportunity for face-to-face meetings, it has not slowed our efforts 

to move the campaign forward. 

It is my pleasure to provide you with the data requested and a brief update of the UMW Foundation. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions about the content of this report. 

Sincerely, 

Roxanne G. Engellant 

Executive Director 

C: Dr. Beth Weatherby, Chancellor, The University of Montana Western 

Michael Reid, Vice Chancellor, The University of Montana Western 

Debra Richardson, Controller, The University of Montana Western 

Deb Creger, Chair, The University of Montana Western Foundation 








